City Of Piedmont

Council Agenda Report
DATE: February 7, 2005
FROM: Lawrence A. Rosenberg, Director of Public Works
SUBJECT: Acceptance of a Gift from the Piedmont Garden Club in the
Amount of $2,000.

RECOMMENDATION:

By motion, accept a gift from the Piedmont Garden Club in the amount of $2,000 for an
Eagle Scout Project affixing storm drain markers to the City’s catch basins.

BACKGROUND:

Jack Seabolt, an Eagle Scout candidate who resides at 7 Wildwood Gardens came before
Council on November 15, 2004 at which time the Council appropriated $2,000 for his
Eagle Project to affix storm drain markers to the City’s three hundred thirty catch basins.
The markers are to be affixed to the top or on an adjacent location of the storm inlet with
the message — “No Dumping Drains to Bay”. Jack Seabolt anticipates that the project
will be implemented this spring.

Subsequently, the Piedmont Garden Club approached the City with a generous donation
of $2,000 which will cover most of the costs. Special thanks to the Piedmont Garden
Club President Robin Machette and to the Civic Projects Committee Chair Deobrah Van
Nest.



